

Police Department



March 12, 2014

Chief David Harvey City of Oxford Police Department 110 W. Clark Street Oxford, GA 30054

Dear Chief Harvey,

On 2-28-2014 at 11:10 pm Officer Jeff Novak responded to assist Emory University Police Officer Ron Prince who was dealing with an intoxicated and combative individual on Asbury at Pierce Street. The prompt response and actions of Officer Novak helped to prevent both Off. Prince and the individual from sustaining any physical injury; although, I understand that Officer Novak suffered minor abrasions during the incident.

I am grateful to all of the City of Oxford police officers for their continued support on the Oxford College campus during emergency and crisis situations. The collaboration that is provided by the City of Oxford Police Department and the Emory Police at Oxford College continues to grow and be a positive influence for our community. Off. Novak's actions not only exemplify the professionalism exhibited by your agency, but also serve as a reflection of the positive working relationship between our agencies.

Please extend our appreciation to Off. Novak and please let me know if we can ever be of assistance to you in the future.

Sincerely,

Captain Bob Walker

Emory University Police Department Oxford College Division

810 Whatcoat Street